
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Gary Gregg, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Drew Weaver, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
                                                441-4908 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parishes 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sun at 7:00 PM, Tues at 7:00 PM,  
Thurs at 5:30 PM (School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

6th Sunday of Easter Greetings,                                                                                      May 1, 2016 
 

Jesus said to his disciples: “I have told you this while I am with you. The Advocate, the 
Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in my name, will teach you everything and remind you of all 
that I told you.” 

As I thought about this verse from the Gospel of John, I reflected on the movement of the 
Holy Spirit in and through the parishes of St Philips, the Holy Spirit Newman Center and St Charles. 
The Spirit of God is evident in the excitement on faith formation nights, as a staff we have been 
impressed by the number of participants in our recent adult faith formation talks, the women who 
help prepare the prayer blankets that are used in hospital and homebound ministry, the people who 
are stopping by for a regular or quick visit with Jesus, the usage of materials from the CD, Magazine, 
and DVD rack items, the number of anointings before surgery, the number who attend mass on a 
weekday, comments from confirmation students during their interviews, and the number of folks who 
are willing to share moments close to Jesus with one another. 

I cannot list all of the examples of parishioners being of service to one another… those 
parents and students who serve as small group leaders and classroom leaders, those who cook for the 
students at the Newman, those who prepare St Charles for its summer activities. It is humbling; 
Thank You Jesus for the gift of your Spirit in and among your people. 
    Let us pray that we have a safe and enjoyable summer season with favorable weather. For 
those who will be traveling please remember to check with www.masstimes.org  to arrange for your 
weekend commitment to celebrate the Eucharistic banquet (Mass) wherever your travels take you. Be 
sure and ask for dispensation if you are in an area where Mass is not available. Remember you can 
get dispensation in advance. After the fact it is called reconciliation. 

May is the month of Mary. I invite you to consider saying a rosary once a week as a family. 
Mary is a powerful intercessor. We have rosaries and instruction cards in the Blessed Sacrament 
chapel. The rosary is offered between masses on Sunday in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. A group 
of dedicated individuals also say the rosary following the Wednesday school Mass with the intention 
of the school and its students. If you are not sure how to say a rosary stop by, watch and learn how to 
say a rosary by participating in the prayer. 

We may need a parish meeting to discuss the upcoming roof repairs and maintenance items 
to be completed over the summer. We have been gifted by previous generations with a great physical 
campus and a thriving ministry of service to others. We are a parish that strives to live the Gospel 
message. At the parish meeting I plan to discuss the topic of stewardship. As a quick reminder: 
Stewardship is not a program. Stewardship is more than the Sunday offertory. Stewardship is more 
than Time, Talent and Treasure.  Stewardship is a spiritual lifestyle based in Scripture which holds 
that all we are and all we have flow from God’s grace. Stewardship is the grateful response of a 
Christian disciple who recognizes and receives God’s gifts and shares these gifts in love of God and 
neighbor. A good steward serves a caretaker of spiritual and worldly blessings. 

Both Fr. Don and I are ready for the ABC nights at the rectory… we cook, you eat, tour, and 
ask questions… sounds like a great time to me… check the webpage and sign up for the night that 
works best for you. 

 

Be good, Be safe, Behave, Be kind, Be generous, Be loving, Be careful. Jesus loves you and 
so do I, Fr. Chuck 



Monday, May 2 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Hugh McCormick     

Tuesday, May 3 
12:10 PM Mass: +Edna Eide        

Wednesday, May 4 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Arnold & Margaret Kunze 
 

Thursday, May 5 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Jerry Colley 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Bert Gamble 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Baker Park) 
 

Friday, May 6 
No Daily Mass Today 
 

Saturday, May 7 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Marge Seitz 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Jim Walker 
 

Sunday, May 8 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Kiefer 
11:00 AM Mass: +Helen Naylor 
  2:00 PM Mass (Confirmation) : +Jane Senger 
   

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For May 2 to May 8 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of May 2 to May 8 

Monday, May 2 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 6:15 PM Soup/Johnnie Bread Supper Prior to 

Theology Day 
  6:30 PM Theology Day (Social Hall)          

Tuesday, May 3 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, May 4 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  3:15 AM Children’s Choir (Church) 
  4:00 PM Teen Choir (Church 
  6:30 PM Confirmation Rehearsal (Church/Social Hall)        

Thursday, May 5 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:00 PM KC Board Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
 

Friday, May 6 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, May 7 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, May 8 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  2:00 PM Confirmation 

Monday, May 2 
● Acts 16:11-15 
● Ps 149:1b-6a,9b 
● Jn 15:26-16:4a 
 

Tuesday, May 3 
● 1 Cor 15:1-8 
● Ps 19:2-5 
● Jn 14:6-14 
 

Wednesday, May 4 
   ● Acts 17:15,22—18:1 
   ● Ps 148:1-2,11-14 
   ● Jn 16:12-15 
 

   Thursday, May 5 
● Acts 1:1-11 
● Ps 47:2-3,6-9 
● Eph 1:17-23 
● Lk 24:46-53 

Friday, May 6 
● Acts 18:9-18 
● Ps 47:2-7 
● Jn 16:20-23 
 

 

Saturday, May 7 
● Acts 18:23-28 
● Ps 47:2-3,8-10 
● Jn 16:23b-28 
 

Sunday, May 8 
● Acts 7:55-60 
● Ps 97:1-2,6-7,9 
● Rv 22:12-14,16-17,20 
● Jn 17:20-26 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on May 1.  Please call the Parish  
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may like 
a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please be our 
eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the cracks! 
Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is through 
friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant to notify us 
themselves. If you know of someone, call Tammy at the Parish 
Office, 444-4262 and we will arrange for a visit. Thanks to you for 
caring about your fellow parishioners! 

PARISH LIFE 

FAITH FORMATION SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY 
 

All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place  
(Chapel) on Saturday, May 7 at 10:30 AM. If you know  
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please 
call/text their name to: 766-4692. 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of every 
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. All 
are invited to participate! 

EXPANDING PARKING LOT SALE 
Due to the success of our Annual Parking Lot Sale, we’re 
expanding it. The Youth Ministry families will continue to host 
the Parking Lot Sale and the Knights of Columbus will have a 
food booth serving burgers and chips. This year we’re inviting 
other groups and families to join in the fun by staffing 
additional areas such as: inflatable games, bingo, and food 
stations. If you’re group or family would be willing to help out, 
please contact the Parish Office. This is a great way to earn 
volunteer hours. 

Cave Quest VBS –  
Following Jesus the Light of the World 
August 1 – 5, 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
 

At Cave Quest VBS, kids learn one important 
Bible Point each day, and it’s reinforced  
through Bible adventures, Saint Cards, songs, 
snacks and crafts that help children know 
more about Christ’s light!  So gear up and 
get ready to register – Registration Forms are 
available in the Narthex or Parish Office.  Cave Quest is for 
children 3 (by September 1, 2015) through 4th Grade (2015-2016 
school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.  

PARISH MISSION, ST. ANN’S IN BLACKDUCK 
 

St. Ann’s Catholic Church in Blackduck will be hosting a parish 
mission presented by Vincentian Father Bill Rhinehart, from 
Missouri. The dates for the mission are May 1-4, at 7 PM, with a 
presentation on Sunday evening on the topic of “Being Chosen, 
Trust in God”. On Monday and Tuesday there will be mass with 
the homily being the reflection. Monday’s topic will be 
“Reflection on the Past and Moving Forward”, and Tuesday will 
be “Perseverance and Prayer”. Wednesday will be a 
reconciliation service with the topic being on the “Year of Mercy 
and the Mercy of God”. This is an ideal opportunity to take 
some time out and have a spiritual renewal with an excellent 
and inspirational speaker. For more information, please call the 
Parish Office in Kelliher, 218-647-8392. 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“We wish to proclaim that apart from the mercy of God there 
is no other source of hope for mankind. We desire to repeat 
with faith: ‘Jesus, I trust in you.’ This proclamation, this 
confession of trust in the all-powerful love of God, is 
especially needed in our own time…”  

                                                      ~ St. John Paul the Great 

The Feast of Our Lady of Fatima is Friday, May 13. 
A Rosary Convocation will be held on Friday, May 13, beginning 
at 5:00 PM at Our Lady’s Shrine, Old Crossing Treaty Park, in 
Huot, MN. A free will offering is requested to cover the cost of 
the meal. For more information, see the poster in the church or 
call Therese Warmus (701-739-9406). 

Diocese Annual Appeal Update 
Thank you St. Philip’s parishioners! Our goal was $75,528, and 
we’re currently at $75,236.50. Looks like we’ll make our goal as 
the 2016 DAA comes to a close. Thank you for making the 2016 
Diocese Annual Appeal a success! 

INTRODUCING: The Information Station… 
 

The Welcome Committee invites you to join the Information 
Station Ministry. We would like to have 2 people at each 
weekend Mass to staff an Information Station kiosk. Overall, 
we’re looking for 40 volunteers. We will be using Ministry 
Scheduler, so volunteers will be able to select the times they are 
available (or not available) to volunteer. The kiosk will contain 
helpful items such as: a facility map, Mass listening aids, 
envelopes, event calendars, previous weeks bulletins, registration 
forms, etc. This should be a fun and easy ministry. It will be a 
great way to meet new people and to learn more about the 
happenings at St. Philip’s. Families are welcome to sign-up for 
this ministry.  Information Station volunteers will be working 15 
minutes prior and 15 minutes after each weekend Mass. If you 
have any questions about this ministry, please contact Maggie 
McCalip 441-4906 mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org.  Interested 
volunteers should attend one of the following training sessions: 
Friday, May 13th at 10:30 AM or Monday, May 16th at 6:30 PM. 

Thank you to all the parents who helped with First 
Eucharist Activity Morning!  We had a wonderful 
faith-filled morning! 

Your Spring Live Drive with Real Presence 
Radio will be May 11 - 13.  We will be joined by 
several local guests to help kick off the event. 
Call 1-877-795-0122 or send your gifts to PO 
Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208. 



April 30/May 1 

Week #43 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 4/24/2016) 

Envelopes  $   10,067.00 
EFT Env.  $               — 
Loose Plate  $        461.10 
Children’s      $          29.74 
Total                 $  10,557.84 
 

 
Fiscal Year to Date (Week #43)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $  673,844.36 
 Loose Plate  $    40,072.85 
 Children’s  $      2,179.66 
 Total                 $ 716,096.87 
 

 YTD Budget   $ 742,304.00 
 

   (96.47% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP 
~ A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

DEVELOPMENT~STEWARDSHIP 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  April 23        5:30 PM  _          238______    
 April 24        7:30 AM          181______ 
 April 24        9:00 AM          318______ 
 April 24        11:00 AM                        340   ____ 

Over the past several weeks, I’ve been blessed by individuals 
who have shared books, articles, websites and stewardship 
stories with me. Thank you and keep them coming! Once such 
article, “Gratitude: The Heart of Stewardship” from The Land 
Stewardship Letter, Volume 34 was touching for me to read on 
Earth Day. The article highlighted the importance of truly giving 
thanks for the food that we eat. It was pleasantly surprising to 
read the recommendation to say grace before meals in a secular 
publication.  The article encouraged people to give thanks for all 
of the blessings it takes to bring a meal to the table, blessings 
including the land, the farmers, the workers, the weather, and 
the cooks. It’s so easy to take all the gifts that God bestows on 
us for granted! Although I usually say a prayer before I eat, I 
could be a lot more grateful to God for the abundance of food 
provided for our family, our community, and our country. Upon 
reflecting on how generous God has been to me, it inspires me 
to do more. Gratitude is the heart of stewardship. Let’s give 
thanks!  
 

“When you have eaten and are satisfied, you must bless the Lord, your 
God, for the good land he has given you.” –Dt.8:10 

THANK YOU...  
 

to the following who delivered Meals on Wheels: Moe Webb, 
Marsha Stebe, Dick Robinson, Don Pohl, Bob Pohl, Barb Passeri, 
Patrick Nugent, Cathy Lalli, Kell Lovell, Margaret DeMers. Your 
help in this ministry of St. Philip’s is greatly appreciated. 
Our parish will be responsible for delivering meals the  
week of July 5-8. We have only four days - no meals will be 
delivered on July 4. 
 

If you are interested in this ministry or would like more 
information call Flavia @ 444-6694. 

Ø Congratulations to all those who celebrated their 1st 
Eucharist this weekend. Welcome to the table of the Lord. 

 

Ø Our second graders will teach us about the Eucharist at our 
Monday morning prayer gathering this week. 

 

Ø Wednesday’s School Mass will be led by students from Mrs. 
Hengel’s first grade. Please join us. 

 

Ø The 8th graders will be going on their class trip this coming 
Thursday and Friday, May 5 & 6. Twin Cities, here we come! 

 

Ø The Bemidji 5th Grade Invitational Art Fair opens Friday, May 
6, and runs through May 21, at the “Watermark”, 505 Bemidji 
Avenue. Please take time to visit. 

 

Ø Much thanks goes to the Spring Gala committee whose 
efforts created a tremendous evening of enjoyment and 
fund raising in support of St. Philip’s School. Thank you to all 
who attended, to all who donated items, to all who 
purchased them, and to the committee who organized the 
event. What a great affair! 

 

Ø May is Spring Concert month. Our K-4 students will perform 
on Wednesday, May 11, and our 5th – 8th graders will 
perform on Wednesday, May 18. Everyone is invited to 
attend. 

 

Ø The annual Modern Woodsmen Civic Oration Contest begins 
in May. The seventh and eighth graders will hone their 
oratorical skills as they present speeches in class as the first 
round of this contest. 

 

Ø Mid-term grades will be sent home with students on 
Thursday, May 12. 

 

Ø St. Philip’s students will lead prayer for Real Presence Radio 
at 11:00, noon, 1:00, and 2:00 on Thursday, May 12. Tune in 
to 820 AM to hear and pray with them. 

 

Ø An invitation to all our St. Philip’s School Volunteers: Please 
attend a Volunteer Appreciation event on Wednesday, May 
25. This is for your entire family. Watch for more information 
to come. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; classroom 
volunteers; chaperones; speech judges; school picnic; parish 
committees; welcome kiosk.  

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe 
Environment Certification by going to: www.crookston.org 
and following the prompts for Safe Environment. Thanks for 
your cooperation. 

Liturgical Décor  
 

St. Philip’s needs many helpers to create a prayerful atmosphere 
in the worship space throughout the year, positions available 
both as worker bees and leadership. Many of the tasks are great 
jobs for families! If you can help or interested in working or 
managing, please contact Aana Freihammer 218-444-4262, or 
email afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org 



2016 Marriage Preparation Retreats offered  
in the Diocese of Crookston:  
 
 

May 14 & 15 – Sponsored by the Office of the New Evangelization  
 

Please see the Diocese of Crookston’s Marriage Preparation 
webpage for additional information, including brochures and 
registration options.  

  Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
               Northwest Minnesota Ministry  

HELP NEEDED AT CHURCHES UNITED 
 

The parish of St. Philip’s is a strong supporter of Churches  
United. As one of the founding parishes we help them with 
financial and volunteer support. As their mission they exist to 
help those who are down on their luck or in need of direction 
to the right social agency or just a small bit of help to get 
through the difficulty   they face.  Normally, they are open Mon 
- Fri afternoons. Presently Churches United is not open Fridays 
due to lack of volunteers.  Are you willing, or do you know 
someone we could ask to consider being a volunteer? 
Sometimes being asked is taken as a sign we maybe should   
do something. Please contact Jen at 444-1380 or our Parish 
representative Dan Walter at 444-3940 or the Parish Office   
444-4262. 

MARRIAGE IS A JOURNEY!! A Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Weekend can help you enrich your marriage and add some  
pizazz to your journey. Whether you’ve been married 1 year or 
50 years, a Marriage Encounter Weekend may be just the thing 
you need to put a breath of fresh air into your relationship.   
The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are July 
15-17 in Buffalo, MN, Sept 30-Oct 2 in Mankato, and Oct 7-9 in 
Buffalo, MN . Early registration is highly recommended.  For 
more information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or 
contact Alan & Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org or 
888-455-3496. 

YOU ARE INVITED!  
 

Our own St. Philip’s piano player Deb McGregor has recorded a 
CD titled Other Side of the Window, and will be performing on 
Friday, May 6th at the Historic Chief Theater at 7:00 PM. The 

music is primarily instrumental although a 
few of the songs do have lyrics. Selections 
include: O the Deep, Deep Love of Jesus, I 
Heard the Voice of Jesus Say, and Joyful, 
Joyful, We Adore Thee in addition to songs 
Deb has written, including the ones you may 
have heard her play here as preludes, 
following Communion or during our 

Sprinkling Rites. General Tickets are $15 and this includes the 
reception at Bemidji Launchpad that follows the concert. The 
tickets can be purchased at Shannon’s Art and Soul, downtown 
or Big Apple Bagels in Bemidji. They are also available on-line at 
www.debmcgregor.com. Tickets must be purchased in advance 
and there is a limited number. They are selling quickly. If you 
have any questions, please contact Deb at 218-556-3288. 

To those who bring Eucharist to the 
homebound, nursing homes, and hospitals.  
 

I first want to thank you for all of your dedication to your very 
important ministry of bringing Jesus to the sick. You play such 
an important evangelistic role for the Church, and you should 
be very proud of your work! Secondly, we have a few 
reminders for you as you continue your important ministry. 
 

1) Only use the chapel for your EMHC Care giving needs. 
Please do not use the Sacristy. If you have any questions about 
how to access the chapel, please contact Aana Freihammer or 
one of the priests, and we will be happy to assist.   
 

2) Please do not run any other errands when you are bringing 
Jesus with you on visits. Once you are done visiting the sick, 
and you still have consecrated hosts in the pyx, return Jesus to 
the tabernacle using the key from the chapel. 

MANY THANKS! 
Thank you for your generous support of last week’s Catholic 
Home Missions Appeal. Your contributions will help strengthen 
the Church at home and will help ensure that the Gospel is 
spread across the United States. To learn more about home 
missions funding and who the appeal helps, please visit 
www.usccb.org/home-missions.  

Pilgrimage to Ireland! 
 

Join Fr. Craig Vasek November 14-23 2016 as he leads you on 
a 10 day pilgrimage to the Emerald Isle.  Irish “seanachie” (story
-teller) Batt Burns will be your guide for this local immersion 
experience where he will enchant you with the stories and tales 
of Irish folklore. Learn how to Irish set-dance to traditional Irish 
music, meet locals as they welcome you into their hometown 
and share stories over a pint of Guinness!  Also visit the most 
famous sites of Ireland including the Ring of Kerry, Muckross 
House, the Blarney Castle, Ireland's National Marian Shrine of 
Knock, Ballintubber Abbey, Rock of Cashel, the Book of Kells, St. 
Patrick's Cathedral and much more! This once-in-a-lifetime tour 
will take you through the landscape of a country whose history 
and culture instantly captivate the heart and soul while the 
people of this storied land call you one of their own. $3,999 
includes all tours, daily Mass, daily breakfast, most dinners, 4 
star hotels, flight/air taxes. Call Corporate Travel for details: 313
-565-8888 ext 121 or 150 or visit us online at 
www.ctscentral.net  

A Movement of Mercy 
 

The pro-life movement is a movement of mercy.  Rachel’s 
Vineyard is the largest ministry in the world for healing after 
abortion, and it functions worldwide under the umbrella of 
Priests for Life.  Many of those who are healed then share their 
testimony of the harm abortion did and the healing Christ 
brought.  The Silent No More Awareness Campaign gives 
them a platform to do this.  The campaign is not a separate 
organization, but rather a joint project of Priests for Life and 
Anglicans for Life.  Visit www.RachelsVineyard.org and 
www.SilentNoMoreAwareness.org.   Source:  
www.priestsforlife.org  



Congratulations 
to the following children  

who received our Lord for the first time  
April 30 & May 1, 2016 

Cal Hudson Barnes 
Reese Mary Bates 

Sydney Beise 
Jaxon Boschee 

Kolter Jay Braunhausen 
Mataya Carter 

Griffin James Dewar 
Edward Froelich 

Gunner John Ganske 
Charlie Ambrose Gish 

Jack Orland Gish 
Miles Benjamin Gish 

Ava Haskell 
Caelen James Hertel 

Megan Marie Johnson 
Avery Kehoe 

Peter Graham Mathews 
Gabriel Gerald Morin 

Abby Jo Myhrer  

Julia Grace Mykleseth 
Thomas Ness 

Miles Mars Nolting 
Dezerai Alexandra Puffe 

Isabella Reierson 
Austin Leroy Riewer 
Jayden Ray Rockis 

Braelon Gerald Sayers 
Emilee Elizabeth Schmitt 
Benjamin Scott Schoneck 

Taylor Schulke 
Mallory Celeste Seykora 

Samuel Parker Stalboerger 
Alivia Thompson 

Benjamin Tran 
Tyler Warner 
Lauren White 

Matthew Desmond Winkle 

Director of the Office of the New 
Evangelization and Justice 
The Diocese of Crookston is seeking a full time Director of 
the Office of the New Evangelization and Justice. This office 
serves the pastors and parishes in the endeavor of the new 
evangelization by helping pastors and parish leadership 
facilitate intentional disciples by offering training, programs, 
education and resources. This office will also serve in the 
area of justice by promoting the Corporal and Spiritual 
Works of Mercy and CRS and CCHD grants as well as local 
initiatives. We are seeking a candidate with an educational 
background in evangelization and justice along with some 
years of experience in both. The qualifying candidate needs 
to be a practicing Catholic who has an understanding of the 
teachings of the Catholic Church and desires to promote 
them. Send resume and references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese 
of Crookston, P. O. Box 610, Crookston, MN. 56716 or email 
the information to: jclauson@crookston.org. Interviews 
begin by June 1st. 

  Baby Bottle        
   Fundraiser 

 
Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center (NPCC) is, 
once again, doing a baby bottle fundraiser for 
2016! Use the next month or so to fill the bottle 
with loose change, paper money  
or a check to help the Care Center. 
Return the bottles to the church  
or the Parish Office anytime until  
Fathers Day.  Thank you for your  
wonderful response  in helping those  
in need!   





 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of May 7/8 

  
May 7, 5:30 PM 

  
Solemnity of the  

Ascension of the Lord 

May 8, 7:30 AM 
  

Solemnity of the  
Ascension of the Lord 

May 8, 9:00 AM 
  

Solemnity of the  
Ascension of the Lord 

May 8, 11:00 AM 
  

Solemnity of the  
Ascension of the Lord 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Al Foley Jim Gorham Maryhelen Chadwick 

LECTOR 
Cheryl Christlieb 
Roger Heger 

Sue Bruns 
Carol Schneider 

Mike Beard 
Susan Baird 

Ernie Rall 
Laura Hansen 

INTERCESSOR Joe Czapiewski Darla Sathre Ben Baird Cheryl Larson Krystosek 

ALTAR SERVER 
Taylor Hanevold 
Evelyn Cordts 
Helen Bartlett 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 
Alex Hartmann 

Kiera Hoefer 
Madyson Nistler 
Jack McCrady 

Melanie Richards 
Paulo Tinsay 
Grant DeClusin 

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Jane Foley Stephanie Downey Sue Hengel 

EMHC 

Marleen Webb 
Mary Dufault 
April Boucher 
Heidi Hiscock 
Laura Schwindt 
Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 

Brad Arel 
Dale Dewitt 
Joyce Berg 
Joan Klobe 
Al Foley 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Pat Welch 
Clark Chambers 
Leslie Downs 
Dan Walter 
Ed Daigle 
Jim Gorham 
Tracie Walter 
Mary Bjerke 
Ron Arel 

Susie Balstad 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
Jane Baukol 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Steve Pfleger 
Carol Rettinger 
Maryhelen Chadwick 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 
HELP NEEDED 
Chris Hanevold 
Glen Laginess 
Dick Lehmann 

James Wiltse 
Jim Schneider 
Bob Murray 
Matt Dockendorf 

Jerry Downs 
Mike Headlee 
Bob Aitken 
Paul Nistler 

Don Pohl 
Hank Imsande 
Tony Schussman 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY  
FELLOWSHIP 

  Marjorie Bloberger 
John Bloberger 

Lorie Erpelding 
Kevin Erpelding 
Mark Dickinson 
Alice LaCoursiere 

Annette Jones 
Rita Lauderbaugh 
Jan Busch 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 

GREETER 
Lisa Freise 
Susan Burlingame 

Jerry Sathre 
Darla Sathre 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Mary Kinsella 
Marilyn Sundrud 









 


